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Food Safety and Inspection Service, USDA § 381.214 

of any State or territory, or the Dis-
trict of Columbia; or that it has been 
or is intended to be distributed in vio-
lation of the provisions of the Act, any 
other Federal law, or the laws of any 
State or territory, or the District of 
Columbia. 

§ 381.211 Method of detention; form of 
detention tag. 

An authorized representative of the 
Secretary shall detain any poultry or 
other article to be detained under this 
subpart, by affixing an official ‘‘U.S. 
Detained’’ tag (FSIS Form 8400–2) to 
such article. 

[55 FR 47843, Nov. 16, 1990] 

§ 381.212 Notification of detention to 
the owner of the poultry or other 
article, or the owner’s agent, and 
person having custody. 

(a) When any poultry or other article 
is detained under this subpart, an au-
thorized representative of the Sec-
retary shall: 

(1) Orally notify the immediate cus-
todian of the poultry or other article 
detained, and 

(2) Promptly furnish a copy of a com-
pleted ‘‘Notice of Detention’’ (FSIS 
Form 8080–1) to the immediate custo-
dian of the detained poultry or other 
article. 

(b) If the owner of the detained poul-
try or other article, or the owner’s 
agent, is not the immediate custodian 
at the time of detention and if the 
owner, or owner’s agent, can be 
ascertained and notified, an authorized 
representative of the Secretary shall 
furnish a copy of the completed ‘‘No-
tice of Detention’’ to the owner, or the 
owner’s agent. Such copy shall be 
served, as soon as possible, by deliv-
ering the notification to the owner, or 
the owner’s agent, or by certifying and 
mailing the notification to the owner, 
or the owner’s agent, at his or her last 
known residence or principal office or 
place of business. 

[55 FR 47843, Nov. 16, 1990] 

§ 381.213 Notification of governmental 
authorities having jurisdiction over 
article detained; form of written no-
tification. 

Within 48 hours after the detention of 
any poultry or other article pursuant 

to § 381.211, an authorized representa-
tive of the Secretary shall give oral or 
written notification of such detention 
to any Federal authorities not con-
nected with the Inspection Service, and 
any State or other governmental au-
thorities, having jurisdiction over such 
article. In the event notification is 
given orally, it shall be confirmed in 
writing, as promptly as circumstances 
permit. 

§ 381.214 Movement of poultry or other 
article detained; removal of official 
marks. 

(a) No poultry or other article de-
tained in accordance with the provi-
sions in this subpart shall be moved by 
any person from the place at which it 
is located when so detained, until re-
leased by an authorized representative 
of the Secretary: Provided, That any 
such article may be moved from the 
place at which it is located when so de-
tained, for refrigeration or freezing, or 
storage purposes if such movement has 
been approved by an authorized rep-
resentative of the Secretary and the 
article so moved will be further de-
tained by an authorized representative 
of the Secretary after such movement. 

(b) Upon terminating the detention 
of such article, an authorized rep-
resentative of the Secretary shall: 

(1) Orally notify the immediate cus-
todian of the released article, and 

(2) Furnish copies of a completed 
‘‘Notice of Termination of Detention’’ 
(FSIS Form 8400–1) to the persons noti-
fied when the article was detained. The 
notice shall be served by either deliv-
ering the notice to such persons or by 
certifying and mailing the notice to 
such persons at their last known resi-
dences or principal offices or places of 
business. 

(c) All official marks may be required 
by such representative to be removed 
from such article before it is released 
unless it appears to the satisfaction of 
the representative that the article is 
eligible to retain such marks. 

[37 FR 9706, May 16, 1972, as amended at 55 
FR 47843, Nov. 16, 1990] 
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